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KENDALL COUNTY  
Historic Preservation Commission 

Kendall County Office Building 
County Board Room (Rooms 209 and 210) 

111 W. Fox Street, Yorkville, Illinois 
6:30 p.m. 

May 17, 2021 

CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Jeff Wehrli called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 
Present: Eric Bernacki (Secretary) (Attended Remotely), Elizabeth Flowers (Vice-Chairwoman) (Attended 
Remotely), Kristine Heiman (Attended Remotely), and Jeff Wehrli (Chairman) 
Absent: None 
Also Present: Matt Asselmeier (Senior Planner) and Lisa Wolancevich 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Member Heiman, to approve the agenda. 

The votes were as follows: 
Yeas (4):  Bernacki, Flowers, Heiman, and Wehrli 
Nays (0): None 
Absent (0): None 
Abstain (0): None 

The motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Member Heiman made a motion, seconded by Member Bernacki, to approve the minutes from the April 19, 
2021, meeting.   

The votes were as follows: 
Yeas (4):  Bernacki, Flowers, Heiman, and Wehrli 
Nays (0): None 
Absent (0): None 
Abstain (0): None 

The motion carried. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Chairman Wehrli said that he was pleased with the attendance at the plaque dedication for Joseph Platt Brown 
and Ashby Farm. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
Lisa Wolancevich, Kendall County Historical Society, announced a rededication of the Union School House 
with a ribbon cutting with the Yorkville and Oswego Chambers of Commerce at the Lyon Farm on May 26, 
2021.  There will be an open house and tours from 3:30 p.m. until 5:30 p.m. with the ribbon cutting occurring at 
4:30 p.m.  She invited Commissioners to the event.  She also discussed the grant from Landmarks Illinois and 



HPC Meeting Minutes 5.17.21 Page 2 of 3 

the private donation that funded the painting of the Union School House.  The Kendall County Historical 
Society is also working on a fundraising program for a gazebo at Lyon Farm.   
 
Discussion occurred about a centennial families’ picnic and having other historic preservation groups at the 
property.  Chairman Wehrli reported that he is still gathering information related to the logistics of doing this 
type of event.    
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Plaque for Historic Preservation Award and Related Invoice from Leo’s Trophies, Gifts and 
Engraving in an Amount Not to Exceed $163.00; Related Invoice To Be Paid from Historic Preservation 
Commission Line Item (11001902-63830) 
Mr. Asselmeier presented the invoice and proof.  The fee was Fifteen Dollars ($15) higher than previous years 
because of the cost of adding updating County Seal.   
 
Member Flowers made a motion, seconded by Member Heiman, to approve the proof and invoice. 
 
The votes were as follows: 
Yeas (4):   Bernacki, Flowers, Heiman, and Wehrli 
Nays (0): None 
Absent (0): None 
Abstain (0): None 
 
The motion carried.  
 
The Manthei family will be in attendance at the June 1st County Board meeting to receive the plaque.   
 
OLD BUSINESS  
April 21, 2021 Letter from Robert F. Appleman to Scott R. Gryder Regarding the Property Tax Assessment 
Freeze Program 
Commissioners reviewed the letter. 
 
Discussion of Historic Survey Project 
Mr. Asselmeier stated that he reached out to two consultants that do historic surveys.  He was impressed with 
the work of Ken Itle from CJE, the firm that did the historic surveys for Kankakee and Will Counties.  Mr. Itle 
indicated that he could assist with the CLG grant application at no charge.  The anticipated cost of the project 
would be around Thirty Thousand Dollars ($30,000) if volunteers were used or Fifty Thousand Dollars 
($50,000) if no volunteers were used.  There was also the potential of having Intergovernmental Agreements 
with some of the municipalities to do surveys within municipal boundaries.  The choice of which township to 
survey first would be based on the Commission’s preference. 
 
Chairman Wehrli asked if this type of work was seasonal because of bad weather in the winter.  Mr. Asselmeier 
responded that, to his knowledge, weather does not play a large factor. 
 
The cost would be per township.   
 
Mr. Asselmeier’s suggestion was to pick a township that did not have a large number of municipalities was 
experiencing average growth, such as Lisbon or Seward Township.   
 
In Kankakee County, the Historic Preservation Commissioners served as volunteers.   
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Historic Atlases, historic plat books, and the Commissions’ previous research and pictures will be used as a 
starting point of research.   
 
The County’s GIS Department will be actively involved in the project. 
 
The consensus of the Commission was to invite Mr. Itle to the next meeting to further discuss costs and which 
township to select to survey.   
 
Discussion of Recognizing Joseph Platt Brown and Ashby Farms 
Member Bernacki reported the turnout was good and a variety of other, local families attended.  He suggested 
assisting farmers find plat maps.  The estimate of attendees was twenty (20) people.  Chairman Wehrli 
suggested doing a similar event in the future with another family.   
 
Discussion of Cemeteries 
There was no update on the cemeteries.  Chairman Wehrli encouraged Commissioners to visit and research 
cemeteries and share pictures. 
 
Discussion of Community Events 
The May 26th Kendall County Historical Society’s ribbon cutting was again mentioned.  Discussion occurred 
regarding having an upcoming Commission meeting at Lyon Farm in the summer or autumn.  Chairman Wehrli 
provided an update on the pig roast and he is still investigating interest.    
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
Mr. Asselmeier read a May 12, 2021, email from Jon Pressley regarding Section 106 Historic Preservation 
Training on May 18th and an Illinois specific training on May 28th.  Member Heiman will attend the May 28th 
training and report back to the Commission in June.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Mr. Asselmeier announced that packets for the June meeting would be going out early because he will be out of 
the office the week prior to the June meeting.  Remote attendance options for upcoming meetings was also 
discussed.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Member Flowers, to adjourn.  
 
The votes were as follows: 
Yeas (4):   Bernacki, Flowers, Heiman, and Wehrli 
Nays (0): None 
Absent (0): None 
Abstain (0): None 
 
The motion carried.  
The Historic Preservation Commission adjourned at 7:03 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Matthew H. Asselmeier, AICP, CFM 
Senior Planner 

Enc.  
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